DEPARTMENT

OF

INSTRUCTION July 26, 1937

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
¢/o General Delivery

Culver, Indiana
Dear Phog:

I returned this morning to find vour letter'saying that you had
filled your position, and also that you were on your way ZEast,
1 surely hone you come by this way and stop for a visit,

It is pretty difficult to say Just whom you can contact in New
York this time of the year, other than people you have mentioned,
Fritz Maroney at Teachers College has, I believe, had the widest
experience of any of them, and discounting his enthusiasm, I
would say his opinions were worth having. He is an associate of
Williems and, as indicated, has had a wide and varied experience,
He has also reached that point in life when he is apt to be a
little philosophical, and for that reason his opinions should
really be worth while,

James Edward Rogers, if you can reach him in New York City
(National Physical Bducation Service, 315 Fourth Ave.,) would be
very mach worth while spending some time with, While he didntt
major in physical education work in college, he is such a highly
intelligent fellow and has had such a variety of experience, that
he certainly would be worth contacting and talking to,

I don't know whether I covered this in previous correspondence -
the question of the two fields, health education and physical
education, It wasn't very long ago when the field of physical
education seemed in a fair way of being completely dominated by
those people in the profession who were not well trzined in
physical education techniques and procedures, who thought that

"health education" was better terminology, and who also thought

that since there was no one trained in the field of health
education that they could start there, even with the field,
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